## Pine Tree Quilters Guild Meeting Notes - October 27, 2021

The meeting was called to order by co-president Ann. There were 45 members and no guests in attendance.

The September 14th meeting minutes were read by co-secretary Kate.

Linda J presented both the treasurer's report and a brief demonstration of the PTQ Website.

Ann announced that there will be a board meeting prior to the November 9th PTQ evening meeting. The objective of this meeting is to approve the 2022 budget.

Pat T. discussed a recent field trip to the new Primitive Gatherings in Appleton. She would like to know if guild members would be interested in a similar bus trip for this fascinating "behind the scenes" tour of the store and studio. Please let Pat or Diane know if you are interested.

## **Upcoming Events:**

- November 9 String Quilt presentation by Lois W
- November 22 Jim Linenburger Shawano Barn Quilts
- December PTQ Holiday Party details tbd
- January Skill Builder Blocks Lois and others

Maureen Mantor has several quilt kits ready for machine quilting or tying. Social distancing prevents the tying of quilts by guild members at this time.

Friendship Blocks are available. Joan Klosinski was the lucky winner last month. The finished blocks are due in December. The label will include signatures so you do not have to sign your block.

Additional members would be welcomed to join the Long-Range Planning Committee.

The 2022 PTQ membership list is currently being updated. Please remember to submit your annual dues and registration form to Linda J soon.

Show and Tell followed the business meeting. Chris Weinhold then provided a program on Illusions and 3-D Quilts. He shared examples of many exceptional quilts.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:;30 am.

Respectfully submitted, Kate Bliss, co-secretary